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(Sunny goes off with Flappy)

Sunny: I just want to warn you that when Jewels
does not eat, she gets a bit fired up.

Flappy: Okay! That’s fine. I’m sure she’s nice,
full, and happy today.

Jewels: (shouting from a distance) Don’t leave
me, Sunny and Flappy!!

Sunny: We won’t!

Flappy: Let’s go! (making their way to a small
body of water) Here’s the pond. Let’s jump into
the nice cold water.

Flappy: Wow! This is nice… I wish we had ponds
up in the sky! 

(a few hours later…)

Jewels: I am getting out of the pond.
(forcefully) Sunny, come with me!

Flappy: I am going to stay in for a bit longer.
Now that I have been in water, I love it!

SCENE TWO
Sunny and Jewels have walked over to the edge of
the pond, away from Flappy.

Sunny: (confused) Okay… do you need something? 

Jewels: (angry) Yes! I do not know if I want to
be friends with Flappy. Staying in the pond for
that long is a bit weird!

SCENE ONE
outside; a grassy field with a nearby pond.

Sunny: (amazed) Hey, Jewels! It looks like
there’s something in the sky!

Jewels: (skeptically) I wonder what it is!

Flappy: (flying down angelically) Hello? Who are
you?

Sunny: (confused) Hi, I’m Sunny! Did you come
from that star in the sky?

Flappy: Yes, I come from the same place as you,
right? You come from the sky too?

Jewels: What’s happening? You came from the sky,
Sunny?

Sunny: Yes I did, Jewels. I told you a million
times! (turning to Flappy) I think I did see you
up there. Is your name… Flappy?

Flappy: Yep! I am glad I met you and Jewels. Do
you want to do something?

Sunny: Yeah! You pick since you have never been
on the ground before!

Flappy: I have always wanted to swim. Could we
swim? I think there's a pond over there?!

Jewels: Yeah, that’s our favorite pond! That
would be so fuuuuun!

Sunny: Yes, that will be fun! (starts
whispering) Flappy, can I talk to you real
quick? 

Flappy: (excitedly) Yeah, sure!
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Sunny: But why? Flappy seemed nice in the sky,
and it turns out, she is. 

Jewels: (forcefully) But… She is really weird.
Maybe she should just go back into the sky.

Sunny: (thinking: Did Jewels eat today?)

(while they are talking, Flappy leans in so she
can hear what Jewels has said, and then Flappy
flies into the sky as fast as she can.)

Sunny: Oh no… she left!

Jewels: (loudly and angrily) FINALLY!

Sunny: (thinking: What can I do?)

Jewels: (irritated) So are you going to say
something?!

Sunny: (flying off quickly) Ummm… I gotta GO!

Jewels: (mad) Sunny is so annoying!

SCENE THREE
Up in the sky

Sunny: Flappy, what happened?

Flappy: (angry) You know what happened! Does
this ring a bell? Jewels said, “Maybe she should
just go back into the sky.” 

Sunny: (thinking) Oh, no! She must have heard
Jewels talking about her!

Sunny: I am sorry. Jewels is not usually like
this.

Flappy: Well, I have seen enough. I am staying
up here!

Sunny: Wait! Jewels did not eat! Do you remember
what I told you?

Flappy: (thinking) Sunny said, “When she does
not eat, she gets a bit fired up!”
 I remember! I need some time, but maybe I will
come down. First, we need to make a plan of how
to get Jewels calmed down.

(on the ground with Jewels)

Jewels: Where did Sunny go! I am so mad!

(back with Sunny and Flappy while they’re
discussing a plan)

Sunny: I know! I know! 

Flappy: What?

Sunny: Her favorite food is donuts! We could get
her some donuts and bring them to her!

Flappy: Yes! That's such a good idea. Maybe when
we do it, we could make sure she knows how upset
she made me?

Sunny: Yes! Of course. Now let's go down and get
some donuts!

(Flappy and Sunny fly down and get twelve donuts
from the nearest donut shop) Prop: one box from
Krispy Kreme Donuts

Sunny: Ok, now let's go to the pond to see
Jewels.
 
(they go to the pond and find Jewels)

Jewels: You made me SO ang… ARE THOSE DONUTS?

Flappy: Yes, have some!

(they all eat some of the donuts)

Sunny: So… Do you have anything to say to
Flappy, Jewels…?
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Jewels: Oh yeah... That was really mean of me to
say, and it was not meant for you to hear
Flappy. I am really sorry. I did not mean any of
the things I said to Sunny. You are really nice,
and I hope you will forgive me!

Flappy: Of course. Just do not do it again,
please. And make sure you have a full belly!

ABOUT THE PLAYWRIGHTS

Jewels: I definitely will! Now let's eat more
donuts!

Sunny and Flappy: (laughing) Yeah!

(they all finish eating and hug to make up)

Jewels, Sunny, and Flappy will always be best
friends, and Jewels will always make sure she
eats.
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